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CITY OF EDEN – MEMORANDUM 

 
TO:  HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 
THRU:  BRAD CORCORAN, CITY MANAGER 
 
THRU:  TERRY SHELTON, DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES 
 
FROM:  MELINDA WARD, WASTEWATER SUPERINTENDENT 
 
DATE:  NOVEMBER 13, 2012 
 
SUBJECT: AMENDED SEWER USE ORDINANCE  

 
 
 The NCDWQ Pretreatment, Emergency Response, and Collection Systems 
(PERCS) Unit has updated the model Sewer Use Ordinance (SUO) required for use 
by local governments with pretreatment programs.  The City of Eden is required to 
update its SUO to assure that it meets the requirements of 40 CFR 403 and NC State 
Stature 15A NCAC 2H .0900. 
 
Attached is an amended copy of the City’s current SUO.  Areas that have been 
marked through are to be replaced with the red highlighted sections.  Red sections 
that do not follow marked through areas are to be added to our current ordinance.  All 
other red sections are to be included within the wording of that particular section. 
 
I am requesting that the City Council approve the changes mandated by the state for 
the Sewer Use Ordinance to be adhered to hereafter.    


